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From: Cece Osborn
To: Adam Crutcher
Cc: Cory McCaffrey
Subject: Trail Creek FPDP Application
Date: Tuesday, October 22, 2024 11:23:34 AM


Hi Adam, 


I hope that all is well with you! Cory and I reviewed the staff report and ITD's Floodplain
Development Permit application for the replacement of Trail Creek Bridge. We just wanted to
chime in with some comments and words of support: 


The widening of the bridge is good for the riparian habitat. More space will
accommodate conveyance during flood flows, which will be less detrimental to and
more supportive of fish migration. 
We support the revegetation plan. Follow-through on the revegetation plan, next spring,
will be important to restoring the site post-construction. 
The Land Trust supports city staff's recommendation for stabilization via a geosynthetic
grid that allows for continuous vegetation, rather than the soldier pile wall. 
We appreciate the drafted Conditions of Approval, supporting adherence to the
approved plans and success of the revegetation.


Neither of us will be able to attend today, however please feel free to add this e-mail to the
packet as a public comment and reach out if you have any questions. 


All the Best,


Cece Osborn
Community Planning Director


Wood River Land Trust
119 E Bullion Street
Hailey, ID 83333
Office: 208-788-3947 ext. 120
Cell: 208-727-7320
www.WoodRiverLandTrust.org
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